
 
 
 
23 June 2023 
 
 
By email:  fyi-request-23040-f0e17b40@requests.fyi.org.nz 
 
 
Kia ora H 
 
I refer to your information request dated 7 June 2023 made under the Official Information Act 1982 
(the Act). You have requested: 
 
 “the average grade distribution of all first-year students for 2022, in both GPA and 

percentage form?” 
 
 
Please see below the information you have requested. 
 
The average of all University of Otago first year students’ results in 2022 is as follows: 
 

• Average mark – 66% 

• equating to a grade value within the B- range (65-69) 

• equating to a GPA value of 4.0. 
 

 
I trust that this information will be helpful.  
 
If you are not satisfied with our response to your information request, section 28(3) of the Act 
provides you with the right to ask an Ombudsman to investigate and review this response. However, 
we would welcome the opportunity to discuss any concerns with you first.  
 
 
Ngā mihi 
 
 
 
 
Jenny Shaw 
Official Information and Compliance Coordinator 
Office of the Registrar 
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